

THE TANUNDA NETBALL CLUB INC.

1996 ANNUAL REPORT

Presented to the members for the Annual General Meeting to be held in the clubrooms

TUESDAY OCTOBER 22nd 1996
7.30pm

Annual General Meeting

<u>AGENDA</u>

- 1. Welcome
- 2. Apologies
- 3. Minutes of 1995 A.G.M.
- 4. Annual Report
- 5. Election of Committee
- 6. Other Business:
 - (a) New Uniform
 - (b) Fundraising



Season 1996

Patrons/Patronesses:	Dr A.C. Behrndt, Mrs M. Lehmann,			
•	Mrs M. Heidenreich, Mrs L. Fechner.			
President:	Mrs Lyn Hoklas			
Vice-President:	Mrs Jo Buck			
Secretary:	Mrs Debbie Miles			
Treasurer:	Mrs Marie Thom			
Committee Members:	Mrs C. Hein, Mrs J. Wilksch, Mr J. Garrett, Mrs E. Krieg,			
	Mrs C. Krachenbuhl, Mr K. Klingner, Mrs R. Ward			
Council Representative:	Mrs M. Thom			
Association Delegates:	Mrs C. Kraehenbuhl, Mrs E. Krieg,			
_	Mr J. Garrett (Proxy)			
Tribunal Representative:	Mrs L. Lindner			
Canteen Co-ordinator:	Mrs R. Ward			
Umpires Organiser:	Mrs G. Dawkins			
Records Officer:	Mrs C. Hein			
Newspaper Reports:	Mrs J. Wilksch			
Senior Coaches:	Mrs C. Fleike (Senior 1)			
	Mrs J. Buck (Senior 2)			
	Mrs D. Bartsch (Senior 3 & 4)			
	Mrs M. Weymouth (Senior 5)			
	Mr P. Hueppauff (Senior 6)			
Junior Coaches:	Mrs R. Ward (Intermediate)			
	Mrs A. Bryce (Junior 1)			
	Mrs P. John (Junior 2)			
	Miss S. Gepp (Sub-Junior 1)			
	Mrs W. Mattner (Sub-Junior 2)			
	Miss L. Hein (Sub-Junior 3)			
	Miss E. Sandow (Modified)			
Life Members:	Mrs M. Lehmann, Mrs L. Lindner, Mrs S. Fuller,			
	Mrs K. Marschall, Mrs T. Murphy, Mrs E. Behrndt,			
	Mrs C. Krachenbuhl.			
	* Mrs K. Hueppauff - deceased.			
Management Committee:	Attendance at meetings:- I. Hoklas 11 J. Buck 8			
	53 6 1 7 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2			
	C. Hein 9 J. Garrett 7 R. Ward 8 K. Klingner 7			
	7.55 4.4 657 (2)			
	E. Krieg 8			

PRESIDENT'S REPORT - Lyn Hoklas

1996 has been yet another very successful year for our netball club. After the minor round we won "Most Successful Club" winning \$50 for the Club. And even better after the major round we won the "Most Successful Club" for the third consecutive year. This is something we should be very proud of.

To start the season off we had great response from coaches for our junior teams and two interested coaches for our senior teams. After a little bit of arm twisting we found coaches to fill all our senior teams.

We decided not to have a road team for U15's because of lack of numbers on registration night, and right up to first training. We only had the bare eight in each team, not allowing for those who changed their mind to play at the start of season, and also injury and those going on holidays.

Thankyou to Pauline John and Annie Bryce for working with two teams of ten girls in the U15's. Congratulations to Annie & Neville on the birth of your baby girl "Heidi Ann".

We were lucky in our senior teams as well having nine to ten players per team. As the season went on numbers went down to eight to nine due to injury mostly, which was not so lucky.

At the end of our minor round this year we had ten out of twelve teams in the finals. Four teams in the first semi and six in the second semi. Three out of the four teams won the first semi. After the second semi three out of six teams won and went straight to the Grand Final. From the preliminary final four teams won and two lost. In the Grand Final we had seven teams playing - Senior 1, 2, 5, Junior 1, 2, Sub-Junior 1, 3. Five of these teams won premierships - Senior 1, 2, Junior 1, 2, Sub-Junior 1.

Wendy Mattner's Sub-Junior 2 team after the fourth round had only five teams left in this grade because several teams were not strong enough and dropped out of the competition. The Association made another draw for Sub-Junior 2's which meant some games played would not be following the football. I would like to say a big thankyou to Wendy, and Sally Krips especially for umpiring each week, the parents for supporting and making this transition run smoothly.

Thankyou to all our coaches, players and supporters, you have all done a marvellous job.

Gayle Dawkins organised our umpires again this year. It isn't an easy job getting more than twelve umpires each week. We thankyou Gayle for all your time and effort given to the Club. And thankyou to everyone who umpired and helped on the gate home matches.

Thankyou to our aponsors

Wohlers Pottery

Tamunda Football Club G & J Evans Trophies Tanunda Pharmacy

Tanunda Wurst Haus (Sue & Ron Fuller)

House Proud Decor Salon de Beaute

Barossa Garden Centre

Hillside Excavations (Sally & Mark Hoffmann)

Lynas Valley Ford - sponsors of our new umpiring jackets!

Due to their generosity we have been able to provide incentive awards to players on a weekly basis.

Thankyou to Joy Wilksch who did our newspaper reports each week. Also Rosalie Ward for co-ordinating our canteen on each home match and all the people who helped in the canteen or made soup.

I would like to thank the committee for all the work they have done this year and supporting me for my first year as President. It is not easy trying to remember everyone for all their achievements, so a bit more feedback from players to coaches, parents to committee etc. would help us to overcome these little hiccups.

Thankyou to everyone who is associated with the Club.

Tanunda Netball Chub Coaches Reports

Senior 1 - Celia Fielke

The season has again been an interesting and challenging one for me personally as well as from a coaching perspective. Having had a year away from newall in 1995, it was difficult to get back into the swing of regular training's and commitments every weekend!!! Getting fit and keeping fit were another matter!!

This year it was great to see the number of junior players come up through the ranks. Our junior teams have traditionally been strong and this showed again in the number of this year's teams making it to the finals. It is these junior players that will take the club through into the next decade - so it's important to foster and promote them where possible. I think it was the mixture of experience and youth that really enabled our Senior 1 and 2 teams to go so far. If we had leant too far either way - youth or experience (polite term for us older members) - I don't think we would have had that final success.

There was plenty of healthy competition for positions, which I think was good, and none of us could afford to become complacent. Some of the younger players responded well to the challenge set, and showed through their attitude and dedication, both at training's and at games that they were equal to and worthy of the opportunities.

Week by week in the early rounds we played and trialed different combinations. Plagued by an extraordinary amount of injuries early in the season, we were even forced to look tour junior teams to fill the numbers!

At times both Jo and I ran a very thin line in terms of just filling numbers! But to the credit of both teams, the players put in the hard work and extra effort and adapted to the changes. We still managed to be around the mark and goal that we set ourselves at the start of the season.

It has been important to me to see the cohesion between the senior 1 and 2 sides this year. In fact come round 9 it was a very hard decision as to which way to fill some positions. There was so much talent and depth to the two sides. this was made obvious by the double victory on "that one day in September"!

We seemed to work hard at training, all aware that our spots were never totally secure, yet no-one abused that situation or made anyone feel it was a competition within the teams, instead of the association. We worked with an atmosphere of cooperation, working towards a common goal, regardless of which team we were affiliated with. I was very conscious of the support of the Div 1 and 2 girls at all times. It's not easy to get out there and try to run meaningful, relevant and demanding training's, as all coaches know, - particularly with your peers. (and after a stressful day already running classes!!) The girls were very attune to this and never complained (at least not within earshot!)

On a personal level I found it a very difficult year. I started and finished the season under injury, and there is nothing more frustrating than either being on the sideline - or just never quite feeling that you've played your best game. This was also a very important experience. I learnt alot from my time on the side and I actually began to enjoy and understand my role as coach a little more. On court you are trying to do two jobs and you never really feel you do either justice. You are trying to concentrate on your game - and everyone else also!! when I was off court I could actually just focus on the team. I learnt alot - and enjoyed the coaching role alot more as a result. I became enthusiastic about training again.

The final result was the culmination of a very satisfying year. All 8 players that made the court in the finals were worthy of their spots. I know how difficult it is to be on the sidelines and to go on "cold" at half time. Nicole never questioned this, and accepted that as my decision. I admire her maturity.

I wish to thank every girl in the Div 1 team for listening, for standing by decisions made, and for making it a team effort throughout the whole season. Thanks to Lyn as captain for taking on the extra responsibilities. I'd also like to thank Jo for her support and teamwork. Without her encouragement, I probably wouldn't have taken on the position at all. It was very important to me to have someone to talk things through with and whose opinion I respected.

There are some very talented players at Tanunda Netball Club, and I have enjoyed having the opportunity of playing and working with them.

Senior 2 - Jo Buck

Our aim at the beginning of the season was to achieve a double premiership - Senior 1 and Senior 2. While the senior 1 team has experienced numerous premierships throughout the eighties and nineties, the senior 2 team had not registered a premiership since 1970. So having set "the goal" we went about the business of attaining it.

Having selected a squad of 17 players, Celia and I tried various combinations. And then just when we thought we had it, a wave of injuries and absenteeism hit. Consequently I did not play the same combination twice until about round 16.

But to the girls credit we only lost one game in the first round and that was to Freeling by 4 goals in poor conditions. We were able to improve on this in the second round and consequently finished top after the minor round. We had several close contests, especially against South, but we were able to hold off our opposition and this was an important strength coming into the finals.

With the finals series to play I faced a new problem. I thought we'd overcome numerous problems over the season - sickness, injuries, weddings, holidays, rain etc - but suddenly I found myself with nine players, a headache in itself. I selected a team to play Freeling in the second semi - as usual, not the same team that had beaten Freeling several weeks prior. But the gamble worked and we won by 7 but only taking the game away in the last half of the last quarter.

Our biggest teat was naturally Grand Final. Something worried me about our last game and so considering a number of things I selected yet again another new combination to play the Grand Final. This, combined with the fact Freeling made a crucial selection error, gave us the jump on the game and we led from the start. Freeling came back in the game but we had too much to defend and we eventually won by 5 goals.

So we were jubilant - we broke the drought - we were premiers in season 1996.

Many thanks to Celia Fielke whose leadership in fitness and skills training was fantastic. She certainly put a lot of time and effort into planning each session and I really appreciated her support and willingness to include our squad at training's.

Thanks also to Senior 1 girls who provided support through the season and provided us with tough opposition in match practise. To the many parents who consistently supported us on the sideline and helped with scoring - thankyou. Your efforts are really appreciated.

Congratulations to the trophy winners - Nikki Krieg, Emma Leske and Lesley Grieger. All three of these players have had great seasons and I wish them even more successes in the future. Congratulations too to Emma who was "Best on court" on Grand Final day.

To the rest of the team - Captain, Gayle Dawkins, Learne Samain, Carly Geister, Tracey Hoklas, and Renae McDonald - thanks for your support, your effort and commitment to our original aim. As a team you remained focussed and disciplined and made my task of coaching a pleasant experience. As a team each of these players have special talents and abilities and with youth on our side Tanunda's dominace in senior netball is assured in the next few years.

Finally, congratulations to all the girls - I hope you remember the significance of this particular premiership for many years to come and that it holds a special place in your mind's mantelpiece.

Senior 3 & 4 - Diame Bartsch

Not available at time of printing.

Senior 5 - Mary Weymouth

A team of ten enthusiastic girls who completed a successful season with a grand final berth, but were unfortunate in losing to a tougher Riverton side on the day.

After a slow start to the season we became a more settled side, with the girls exhibiting versatility in their ability to be competitive in a variety of positions. Rachel Schmidt, Renae Hueppauff and Jackie Harvey were magnificent in defence, consistently creating turnovers. Centre court players Julie Warnest, Linda Hein, Michelle Murphy, displayed speed and skill, and our shooters, Caroline Liebich, Tara Kohlhagen and Kate Auricht were able to lead and shoot exceptionally well, often against taller, more experienced players. Unfortunately Kate had to retire in the first half of the season with a knee injury.

All team members worked well together, both at practice and during match play. The younger members of the team certainly have the potential to contribute in higher divisions in the Tammda Netball Club.

A season of which to be proud.

Senior 6 - Peter Hueppauff

The season started with ten players in the team, but after the first game we dropped back to nine players. The team consisted of: Leanne Bentley, Emily Crabb, Carolyn Frost, Vanessa John, Emily Sandow, Lauren Schrapel, Kylie Tarca, Amanda Wilksch, Robyn Wilksch.

The season was very "scrappy" due to year 12 studies, as well as camps, exams, excursions, holidays, injuries etc..... Practise nights also suffered due to these circumstances.

However, still through all of these interruptions there were at times some very good games. They worked as a team, their skills improved and as a result of this we were able to reach the first semi finals, win that game but unfortunately lose the preliminary final.

We had to play the Gawler Centrals, an old and experienced team whom we'd never beaten but lost to during the season 24 - 18 goals.

The girls played their best game of the season in the preliminary drawing in the final quarter. They then went on to play an extended time of 7 minutes each end, unfortunately losing in the end by 4 goals. But it was a fantastic game.

Congratulations to:

Best and Fairest - Robyn Wilksch

Rumer-Up - Emily Crabb

Coaches Trophy - Lauren Schrapel

Best and Fairest Barossa & Light Assoc. Senior 6 - Emily Crabb

Special thanks to Joy Wilksch who was our main scorer and to all the others who helped during the season. Thankyou to Mary and all the senior 5 girls who we trained with and played games against, as well as the occasional training with the senior 3's. Also thankyou to those girls who filled in for some of our matches when we needed you.

All the best for the seasons ahead girls and congratulations to the Club on such a fine season.

Intermediates - Rosalie Ward

Well what an exciting season 1996 has been. A real nail biter right to the end of the season. If you didn't have a drinking problem at the beginning of the season, you sure would have by the end.

We started off winning our early games, mind you not by much, and the season was looking good.

Into the second round the games weren't as easy and we lost a few more games than we thought. By the end of the minor rounds we were in fourth position and the girls knew they had to pull everything out to win the first semi. We came on the court in the first semi against Kapunda on their home turf. It was a close game in the first half but the last half the girls did their thing and we won by 4 goals to take us to the preliminary final.

We had to face Angaston in the preliminary final knowing we had beaten them throughout the season, we knew it would not be an easy game. The girls were nervous but fairly confident. First quarter saw us one goal down, but unfortunately that was our best quarter. We made silly throwing mistakes and Angaston took advantage of our mistakes. Angaston played better on the day and they deserved to win.

But overall it was a great season and even greater that we got that far. I've had a great bunch of girls and have thoroughly enjoyed this season. Thankyou to Amanda, Janine, Megan, Kate, Emma, Karma, Jacqui, Melinda, Heidi and Krista.

Thankyou to the parents who came out each Saturday and gave great support to your daughters and helping with scoring.

Congratulations - Kate Klingner who came third in the U17 B. & L. N. Assoc., excellent achievement.

Congratulations - Kate Klingner, Tanunda Netball Club Best & Fairest
Megan Heidenreich, Runner-Up Best & Fairest
Krista Weymouth, Coaches Trophy

All the best and good luck for the 1997 season. Next year premiership!!

Junior 1 - Annie Bryce

This team consisted of the following ten players: - Sarah Saegenschnitter, Anna Boehm, Carly Ward, Janelle Steinberner, Sarah McDonald, Kimberly Schiller, Amy Rohrlach, Melissa Scholz, Rebecca John and Kristen Giersch.

I rotated the girls during the minor rounds giving each player as equal court time as possible. We were only defeated on two occasions during the season, both by Nuriootpa and subsequently finished second on the premiership table. All our other matches were won quite comfortably, allowing the girls to play in various positions which I am sure they enjoyed.

We met Nuriootpa in the second Semi Final, confident that we could win, however Nuriootpa were too good on this occasion. We lost by 8 goals. In the Preliminary Final we played Freeling who had a close contest against Kapunda in their Semi Final. We won this game by 21 goals. Thankfully my daughter Heidi didn't come by her due date and I was able to witness a wonderful Grand Final against Nuriootpa. We took a chance and played a different line up than we had previously. All girls put in 110% and it paid off - we won by 9 goals. It was so pleasing to see the support this team received from parents, family and triends for this match.

I would like to thank all ten girls in this team for as most enjoyable season. I am so proud to have been a part of their achievements.

My thanks to Gabrielle Marschall for being my assistant coach this year, her help was invaluable.

Also my thanks to the parents of these girls who were always willing to assist with scoring etc during the season.

Thanks to all those who umpired and to the committee for another successful season.

Trophy winners:

Best and Fairest - Janelle Steinberner

Runner-Up - Kimberly Schiller 2nd Runner-Up - Amy Rohrlach

Grand Final Best On Court - Anna Boehm

JUNIOR 2 REPORT - PAULINE JOHN

The beginning of the season saw 25 girls register for U/15s. Previous years there have been enough girls to field two home teams and a road team. This year it was felt that there were not enough girls to field a road team and so it was decided to go with the two home teams. This meant that 10 girls were allocated to the Junior 1 team and the remainder were then left in the Junior 2 squad. Due to 5 girls pulling out after the first few trainings the Junior 2 squad was reduced to 10 girls.

From the very beginning the girls showed that they were prepared to listen and to work hard to improve their netball skills and knowledge. We lost our first game to Nuriootpa by 9 goals and then went on to win all our other games for the season. An excellent effort from all the girls. Because there were 10 girls they had games off, played half games, quarter games, three-quarter games and full games and they all did this without complaint and fully supported each other every week. Being in a team of 10 also meant that they had to play several positions and most girls played at least 2 or 3 positions with one playing every position except Goal Defence and Goal Keeper. The team finished the minor round on top of the premiership table and then they went on and won the Grand Final by 3 goals from Kapunda.

Before the start of the major round I had decided that I would play as many of the girls as possible during the finals. Having a team of 10 makes this quite difficult. However, 9 girls played in the Semi-final against Freeling and I considered that all girls deserved a run during the Grand Final if at all possible. I was able to play all 10 girls in the Grand Final and this is a real credit to the girls who showed they can adapt to different team combinations and to coming on at different times during the game. I would not advocate that all teams of 10 be given this opportunity, I was very fortunate to have a group of girls that I knew would be able to do this (fortunately we didn't have any injuries in the last quarter or the results may have been different).

The team consisted of the following girls:

Alicia Renshaw, Melissa Schilling, Kelly Wilksch, Anna Klingner, Jodi Davenport, Sally Weymouth, Hayley Radke, Kristy Grieger, Taryn Miegel, Melissa Skarstrom.

The team was very fortunate to have Nikki Krieg offer her assistance at the beginning of the year. Although only young her experience and involvement with Association and Regional Teams plus as a member of the U/16 Schoolgirls State Team has been invaluable, particularly to the defences who she worked with at different times during the season. Thanks Nikki for your support and enthusiasm during the season.

As always there are many people to thank for their support of a team:

Thank you to all the parents of the team who came along every week to support their girls. The support of parents, particularly in the junior teams, can never be underestimated. Your support for me during the season has also been greatly appreciated. Also a big thank you to those parents who scored and timed for us during the season.

Thank you to Shannon Gepp and the Sub-Junior 1 girls and Rosalie Ward and U/17 girls for the games at practices during the season. It is a real advantage, within a club, when teams cooperate so readily with each other.

A big thank you to Annie Bryce for her support during the season and to the Junior 1 girls for making us work hard during our practice games against them. The time spent on the court with the 2 teams was certainly a great advantage to for our game preparations, especially once it came to finals time.

Thank you to the Tanunda Wurst Haus for supplying the team with our home game awards during the season. The girls certainly appreciated these.

Congratulations to the trophy winners, voting was very close and all girls polled votes during the season:

Best and Fairest - Sally Weymouth, Runner-up - Taryn Miegel and Coaches Trophy - Melissa Skarstrom

I would like to thank the committee for giving me the opportunity to coach this season. It is always important to have a strong and committed group of people to offer their services on a committee and they have done an excellent job this season. It is not always easy to make some hard decisions.

Finally to a great team of girls a huge thank you, you worked hard and thoroughly deserved your premiership. You were a real joy to coach and I hope that you all continue on to play and enjoy your netball as much as you did this season.

Sub-Junior 1 - Shannon Gepp

Not available at time of printing

Sub-Junior 2 - Wendy Mattner

1996 has been a very rewarding season for all the team. The girls that made up the sub-junior team had to put in their all, all season as by round 5 we had another netball draw roster to follow. It was quite inconvenient at times but we seemed to manage. If it wasn't for the support of all parents of my team it would just not have been possible. Our wins outweighed the loses and we made it to the finals. It was tough going some weeks, but we made it.

The team showed real encouragement as we steadily climbed our way up the percentage ladder. The year that was, was a very rewarding experience for me and I hope the girl's do well in their future netballing career.

Team: Erin Jones (captain), Joanna Krips (vice-captain), Alexandra Hoffmann, Kate Skarstrom, Carly Bergen, Cassandra Mewett, Kimberley Braunack, Julie Lynas, Tammy Schilling.

Good luck for next season. Happy netballing!!

Sub-Junior 3 - Linda Hein

The Sub-Junior 3's started the netball season with only six players. Thankfully, Alicia Liddell and Jessica Walker came to play with our team, which brought the number up to eight. To the modifieds who filled in for us while this was being sorted out - Thankyou!

The disappointment of the season, for me and the girls was the lack of match practise they would receive, with only six other teams to play against. Unfortunately, this resulted in sitting out for two weeks in a row, twice.

However, this talented bunch of girls who combined very well as a team, finished second on the ladder at the end of the season, behind a competitive Nuriootpa side. These Nuriootpa girls gave us a solid beating the first round, but the second round Tanunda won by I goal in a nail biting finish.

In the finals, though we weren't quite so lucky, losing both our first final and the Grand Final to Nuriootpa. The girls all fought hard with 100% effort, but Nuriootpa were just too good on the day. Thanks girls for believing it was because I wasn't grumpy at training!

Sub-Junior 3 (continued)

It was a great achievement by the girls to reach the Grand Final, and it reflected the Great season they had. I think each of these girls has the potential for great things. Although they're a cheeky bunch, all the girls were great fun to be around, even though Sometimes I did not show it - did I girls??

Thanks for a great season all of you. I hope I'll see you all next year.

Modified - Emily Sandow

The modifieds consisted of fourteen girls, eight of these were the older ones who played the Saturday games - Danielle Bailey, Megan Buckby, Marella Hart, Shelley Hoklas, Alice Kleinig, Alexandra Lykke, Lauren Zerna, Chelsea Grummet. These girls were a very talented bunch who developed great netball skills throughout the season. The younger players - Bianca Giersch, Vicki Hein, Kate Jones, Jocelyn Liddell, Lisa Maude, Emma Zanker, who were also very talented and helped me each Saturday filling in if another player was needed. Being a younger player this season means that next season they will get the chance to play Saturday games next year.

Thanking each and everyone of the girls for coming out to training every week and for helping me through the season. Hoping to see you all out on the court next season in 1997 for an even better year.

On behalf of the girls and myself I would like to say a big thankyou to all the parents for coming out and supporting us and helping with scoring each week in the wind, rain and shine.

Country Carnival Representatives

Nicole Klose, Emma Leske, Nikki Krieg, Carly Geister, Aimee McKay, Janelle Steinberner, Elissa Leske, Anna Bochm, Amy Rohrlach.

SAPSASA Representatives

Anna Klingner, Elsa Roesler, Sarah Rothe, Jasmine Giersch, Ellssa Leske.

Tanunda Netball Chib

1996 Trophy Winners and Donors

Grade Senior 1	Trophy Best & Fairest B&F Runner Up Coaches Trophy	Winner Kristin Falkenberg Aimee McKay Nikia Gepp	<u>Donor</u> Dr & Mrs C.Behrndt Mrs L. Fechner C& C Fielke
Senior 2	Best & Fairest	Nikki Krieg	Tanunda Club
	B&F Runner Up	Emma Leske	Apex Bakery
	B&F 2nd Runner Up	Lesley Grieger	J & T Buck
Senior 3	Best & Fairest B&F Runner Up Coaches Trophy	Marie Thom Dianne Bartsch Tanya Atze	K & K Marschall T & C Klose Di Bartsch
Senior 4	Best & Fairest	Gabrielle Marschall	D & M Lehmann
	B&F Runner Up	Susan Kell	R & C Miller
	Coaches Trophy	Karen Maslen	Mrs D. Schmidt
Senior 5	Best & Fairest	Julie Warnest	R & G Dawkins
	B&F Runner Up	Tara Kohlhagen	St Hallett Wines
	Coaches Trophy	Renee Hueppauff	Mary Weymouth
Senior 6	Best & Fairest	Robyn Wilksch	B & L Hoklas
	B&F Runner Up	Emily Crabb	D & C Kraehenbuhl
	Coaches Trophy	Lauren Schrapel	P& C Hueppauff
Intermediates	Best & Fairest B&F Runner Up Coaches Trophy	Kate Klingner Megan Heidenreich Krista Weymouth	Mrs M. Heidenreich F & T Murphy R& N Ward
Junior 1	Best & Fairest	Janelle Steinberner	E & L Lindner
	B&F Runner Up	Kimberly Schiller	N & A Bryce
	B&F 2nd Runner Up	Amy Rohrlach	G & K Falkenberg
Junior 2	Best & Fairest	Sally Weymouth	I & J McKay
	B&F Runner Up	Taryn Mlegel	K & L Klingner
	Coaches Trophy	Melissa Skarstrom	P & C Hueppauff
Sub-Junior 1	Best & Fairest	Elissa Leske	M & S Hoffmann
	B&F Runner Up	Elsa Roesler	Mrs N. Thomson
	Coaches Trophy	Lauren Thurlow	Shannon Gepp
Sub-Junior 2	Best & Fairest	Erin Jones	G & C Scholz
	B&F Runner Up	Kimberty Braunack	Barossa Signs
	Coaches Trophy	Julie Lynas	W & J Mattner

1996 Trophy Winners (cont.)

Sub-Junior 3

Best & Fairest

Jamie-Lee Braunack

R & S Foller

B&F Runner Up

Kristee Bartsch

P & C Hueppauss

Coaches Trophy

Jessica Walker

Linda Hein

Modifieds

All players received a trophy

* Trophies donated by:- EK & JD Lievert, Tanunda SupaBarn, D & R Hart.

Barossa & Light Netball Association Awards

Herald Netball Club Of The Year

Junior Goal Throwing: - Junior 1

Sub-Junior 3 Best & Fairest :- Heleana Paech

Sub-Junior 1 Best & Fairest :- Elissa Leske

Junior 1 2nd Runner Up Best & Fairest :- Janelle Steinberner Intermediate 2nd Runner Up Best & Fairest :- Kate Klingner

Senior 6 Best & Fairest :- Emily Crabb

Players 1996

Senior 1 (Premiers)
Celia Fielke
Lyn Hoklas
Kristin Falkenberg
Robyn Westhoff
Aimee McKay
Lisa Atze
Nikia Gepp

Nikia Gepp Sally Causby Nicole Klose

Senior 3
Dianne Bartsch
Simmone Martin
Shannon Gepp
Marie Thom
Melissa Flint
Tanya Atze
Jenny Noell
Carmel Laube

Senior 5 (Premiers)
Mary Weymouth
Caroline Liebich
Kate Auricht
Michelle Murphy
Jackie Harvey
Renee Hueppauff
Rachel Schmidt
Linda Hein
Julie Warnest
Tara Kohlhagen

Senior 2 (Premiers)
Jo Buck
Leanne Samain
Lesley Grieger
Gayle Dawkins
Emma Leske
Nikki Krieg
Carly Geister
Renae McDonald
Tracey Hoklas

Senior 4
Michelle Samain
Gabrielle Marschall
Karen Maslen
Rosalie Ward
Rachel Wohlers
Georgina Zander
Sue Martin
Susan Keil
Melissa West

Senior 6
Robyn Wilksch
Amanda Wilksch
Caroline Frost
Emily Sandow
Vanessa John
Leanne Bentley
Lauren Schrapel
Emily Crabb
Kylie Tarca

Players 1996 cont.

Intermediate
Megan Heidenreich
Kate Klingner
Emma Loechel
Karma Paech
Jacqui Renshaw
Melinda Rosenzweig
Heidi Roth
Krista Weymouth
Janine Hooper

Amanda Gilbertson

Rebecca John
Melissa Scholz
Carly Ward
Sarah McDonald
Kristen Giersch
Sarah Saegenschnitter
Kimberly Schiller
Janelle Steinberner
Amy Rohrlach
Anna Boehm

Junior 1

Junior 2
Jodi Davenport
Kristy Grieger
Anna Klingner
Taryn Miegel
Hayley Radke
Alicia Renshaw
Melissa Schilling
Melissa Skarstrom
Sally Weymouth
Kelly Wilksch

Sub-Junior 1
Jasmine Giersch
Claire Fromm
Elissa Leske
Janelle Radley
Elsa Roesler
Jane Rothe
Lauren Thurlow
Alison Wiseman

Sub-Junior 2
Carly Bergen
Kimberly Braunack
Alex Hoffmann
Erin Jones
Joanna Krips
Julie Lynas
Cassandra Mewett
Tammy Schilling
Kate Skarstrom

Sub-Junior 3
Kristee Bartsch
Sally Garrett
Alicia Liddell
Helaena Paech
Amanda Sandow
Jessica Walker
Melanie Rogers
Jamie-Lee Braunack

Modified

Danielle Bailey Megan Buckby Bianca Giersch Chelsea Grummett Marella Hart Vicki Hein Shelley Hoklas Kate Jones Alice Kleinig Jocelyn Liddell Alexandra Lykke Lisa Maude Emma Zanker Lauren Zerna